July 1, 1999

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

State Capitol

700 Capital Avenue

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601







RE:  SB 9

        (00 RS BR 334)

Dear Mr. Dutton:

KRS 161.675 provides that the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System Board of Trustees shall enter into contracts with insurance carriers or health care providers for the purpose of providing a program of medical insurance to members who are age 65 or older and retired for service.  KTRS has provided health insurance on a self-insured basis for the age group of retirees since 1965.  The coverage is supplemental to Medicare, and it includes coverage for prescription medicine at pharmacies or through mail order.  The mail order coverage is very popular with the retirees because the cost of the prescriptions presents significant savings for the retirees and the KTRS, and it is more convenient for older retirees to order a 90-day supply of their medications.

The KTRS medical insurance for retirees age 65 and above is provided under the provisions of KRS 161.675 and not KRS 18A.225 which 00 RS BR 334 addresses.  KTRS would oppose any amendments that would result in the removal of mail order prescription medicines for retired teachers age 65 or older.

KRS 161.675 also provides that KTRS may enter into contracts to provide medical insurance for retired members who are under age 65.  For this age group of retired teachers, the KTRS Board of Trustees has elected to provide coverage under the provisions of KRS 18A.225.  The proposed amendment under 00 RS BR 334 would affect KTRS retirees who are less than age 65.  It is the position of the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System that offering mail 
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order drug prescriptions to retirees under age 65 would be in the best interest of the retirees due to the convenience of obtaining 90-day supplies and the fact that the lower cost of mail order prescribed medicines presents a cost savings to the retirees.  While KTRS sympathizes with the local pharmacies, the System’s primary concern is the interest and welfare of its retirees.

The number of KTRS retirees is a small part of the active teachers and public employees that participate in the State’s health insurance provided under KRS 18A.225, and KTRS has no input into the coverage offered under the state-administered medical insurance.  As long as KTRS elects to participate in the medical insurance offered under KRS 18A.225 for retirees under age 65, the System must accept the approved plans of coverage that are provided.

From an actuarial view, refusal to offer prescription medicine through the mail would add no cost to the existing health insurance for KTRS retirees under age 65.  On the other hand, permitting employees or retirees under age 65 to purchase prescription medicine by mail would provide cost savings that could be used to lower co-payments or upgrade other levels of coverage.

Later this summer, KTRS will have a summary of savings for retired members age 65 and above that have occurred during 1999-2000 as a result of the option to obtain prescriptions by mail.






Sincerely,






Pat N. Miller

PNM:rp

